
 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING 
Wednesday, December 1, 2021 

McIntyre Curling Club 
 
 

If there are any errors or omissions, please contact the undersigned 
 

 

In attendance: 
Wayne Jaszan, Elaine Jaszan, Gervais Pelletier, Claudette Pelletier, Norm Beaudry, Rita 
Beaudry, Rob Armstrong, Greg Wilson, Kerry Canie, Noel Arbic 
 
Absent: 
Norm Nankervis 
 
The meeting was called to order at 12:30 p.m.. 
 
1. Minutes 
 
The minutes of September 20, 2021 were read by Kerry Canie. 
 
Moved by: Noel Arbic 
Seconded by: Elaine Jaszan 
 
CARRIED 
 
 
2. Business arising from Minutes 
 
There was no business arising from the minutes. 
 
 
3. Correspondence 
 
President Wayne Jaszan indicated that he has sent the New Horizons member list to K. 
Meunier for the purpose of determining NOCA dues. The cost for NOCA dues for the New 
Horizons curling club, for the 20/21 curling season, will be approximately $2,000 dollars. 
 
 
4. Treasurer's Report 
 
Treasurer Elaine Jaszan provided a report on the league's financial status. The league finances 



appear to be in good order at this time. The Dusty Baker bonspiel showed a small profit. 
 
Moved by: Gervais Pelletier 
Seconded by: Rita Beaudry 
 
THAT the financial report be accepted as reported. 
 
CARRIED 
 
 
5. Draw Committee - Wednesday Draw 
 
A discussion took place. A sign up sheet has been posted on the bulletin board. Jan. 5, 2022 is 
the start date for the Wednesday league. 
 
 
6. Challenge Round - Iroquois Falls 
 
A discussion took place. President Wayne Jaszan advised that the Iroquois Falls league has 
seen a big decrease in members. Wayne will suggest to Elmer that the Timmins members travel 
to Iroquois Falls in the new year. It was suggested that the teams be mixed in order to facilitate 
a challenge game. 
 
 
7. Christmas Banquet 
 
The Christmas banquet sign up sheet will be posted on the bulletin board. There will be no 
charge to members. Gervais Pelletier to arrange the menu with Sivas. 
 
Food bank donations (cash and cheque ONLY) will be collected on the day of the Christmas 
banquet only (December 23, 2021). No food donations will be collected this year. The 
cash/cheque donations will be divided up among the two (2) food banks, as evenly as possible. 
Donations to the food bank will entitle members to a raffle ticket for various prizes.  
 
All members are encouraged to wear their Christmas "finest" to the Christmas banquet. 
 
 
8. Over 80 game 
 
This item will be discussed at an executive meeting in the new year. 
 
 
9. New Business: 
 
A request by members to throw rocks prior to the 9:00 a.m. draw was received. A lengthy 
discussion took place. 
 
Moved by: Noel Arbic 
Seconded by: Greg Wilson 
 
THAT members be allowed to throw rocks prior to the 9:00 a.m. draw. 



 
DEFEATED (No rocks will be thrown prior to the 9:00 a.m. draw)  
 
There is a sign up sheet posted for name tags. The cost for these name tags is $17.70. 
Members are to make their own arrangments with the Trophy Shoppe in Schumacher. 
 
A "SKIP and VICE" clinic will be held on December 15, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. Rick Stewart and Val 
MacInnes will discuss the basic philosophy of skipping a game, making a game plan, 
responsibilities of the skip and vice etc. This clinic is also open to members of the McIntyre 
Curling Club. A sign up sheet will be posted on the New Horizons bulletin board. 
 
 
15. Adjournment 
 
Moved by: Elaine Jaszan 
Seconded by: Rob Armstrong 
 
THAT the meeting adjourn at 1:25 p.m. 
 
CARRIED 
 
 
Minutes prepared by: 
KERRY CANIE 
kerrycanie@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


